
 

 

NEW PHONE NUMBER  
FOR THE COLLEGE 

 

The phone number is  
 

4994 8700 
 

 

 

May I take this opportunity to wish everyone a Happy 

9ŀǎǘŜǊΦ L ǇǊŀȅ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ 9ŀǎǘŜǊ ǿƛƭƭ ōǊƛƴƎ ȅƻǳ ƴŜǿ 

faith, new hope and new goals ς άaŀȅ ǘƘŜ Ƨƻȅ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ wƛǎŜƴ 

/ƘǊƛǎǘ ōŜ ȅƻǳǊǎέΦ 
 

I invite you all to take time 

in your very hectic lives to take the opportunity to 

attend one the many Masses that are being 

offered throughout our local parish churches 

during Holy Week, the Easter Vigil on Saturday 

night or the Easter Sunday Mass of the 

Resurrection of the Lord. It is a time of renewal and awakening for all. I would 

also like to wish our community a safe and happy holiday. 
 

I remind parents and students, that the first day of Term 2 is Tuesday 23 April.  

 

ATAR 2019 

I am very happy with the progress that students and teachers have made in the 

transition to The Australian Tertiary Admission Rank (ATAR). There can be no 

doubt that the new system promises to be very fair to all students. If anyone has 

any queries or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact me personally. 

 

Diocesan tǊƛƴŎƛǇŀƭǎΩ /ƻƴŦŜǊŜƴŎŜ 

Last week, myself and Mr Geoghegan took part in the Diocesan Leadership 

Conference which was held in the Kevin Castles Centre in Rockhampton.  The 

conference was excellent, with speakers and workshops about:  The Leadership 

Framework; Growing Great Leaders; and Catholic Perspectives in the Curriculum.  
 

A highlight of the conference was attending the Mass of Chrism, which was 

celebrated by Bishop Michael, together with priests, religious, parishioners and 

students representing our diocese. Sharing and meeting as a community enables 

us to reflect on our purpose and commitment to Catholic Education. 

 

Fees and Levies 

All parents are reminded that it is an expectation of the College that all fees and 

levies are paid in a timely fashion. If families are having difficulties in meeting 

payments, they are encouraged to speak to myself or Mrs Gail Gibbs (the College 

Bursar), so that alternative arrangements can be made. 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
Dates to remember 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

APRIL 2019 

1-5 Year 12 exams 

2     Rats of Tobruk Service  

5     Industry Placement finishes 

19  Good Friday 

21  Easter Saturday 

22  Easter Sunday 

25  Anzac Day 

26  Reports uploaded 

26  ECSI survey closes 

MAY 2019 

1-3 Year 11 Hamilton Island Camp 

1-3 Year 12 QCS preparation 

6     Labour Day Holiday 

7-9 Year 12 Indigenous Camp 

10   Rice House Day 

15   School Photograph Day 

16   Parent Teacher Interviews 

17-19 CEY Pilgrimage 

NUMBER FOR SMS 
 

The number to send  
SMS Messages  

regarding 
 student absence is 

 

0416 906 288 
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Tuition fees and levies are a priority over co-curricular excursions and trips. To be eligible to attend sporting or cultural 

tours, families are expected to be meeting tuition and levy requirements as a first priority. 

 

Student Protection Contacts 

{ǘ tŀǘǊƛŎƪΩǎ /ƻƭƭŜƎŜ Ƙŀǎ ŦƻǳǊ {ǘǳŘŜƴǘ tǊƻǘŜŎǘƛƻƴ /ƻƴǘŀŎǘǎ ǿƘƻ ŀǊŜ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ ŀǘ ŀƴȅ ǘƛƳŜ ǘƻ ǎǇŜŀƪ ǿƛǘƘ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎΦ  ¢ƘŜǎŜ 

contacts are: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Year 11 Hamilton Island Foundations of Learning Camp  

In the second week of next term, Year 11 students will be involved in a three day camp on Hamilton Island.  Please 

check that your student is aware of all their requirements for the camp.  If they are unsure, they can see Ms Braby for 

verification. 
 

Rats of Tobruk Ceremony 

On Tuesday, Mrs Rose Christensen, Mr Marcus McConnell and myself 

ŀŎŎƻƳǇŀƴƛŜŘ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ wŀǘǎ ƻŦ ¢ƻōǊǳƪ /ŜǊŜƳƻƴȅ ƘŜƭŘ ŀǘ vǳŜŜƴΩǎ tŀǊƪΦ 

This event is a commemoration of those brave soldiers from Mackay who were 

involved in Tobruk during World War II. These men held on against all odds and 

endured impossibly harsh conditions for an incredibly long period of time.  

 

We paid tribute to their great sense of patriotism, their constant mateship and 

also acknowledged how they kept faith when all faith and hope seemed lost. Our 

students are involved in the service on a biannual basis with the three other 

ΨwŀǘǎΩ ǎŎƘƻƻƭǎ ƛƴ aŀŎƪŀȅΦ ! ōƛƎ ǘƘŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǿƘƻ ǇŀǊǘƛŎƛǇŀǘŜŘ ŀƴŘ 

proudly represented us at this event.  As the next generation, we owe a debt of 

gratitude to the Rats of Tobruk.  Lest we forget. 

 

P & F News 

The P & F provide financial assistance to the College in a number of ways. !ǘ ǘƘƛǎ ǿŜŜƪΩǎ ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎ, the committee agreed 

to assist with funds for: ANZAC Parade Breakfast; Meet and Greet BBQ; Year 11 Hamilton Island Camp; Swimming Carnival 

ς bus levy; Student Drink Bottles; and the Opening School Mass Morning Tea. 

 

Without this support, these events and College improvements would not be possible. I would like to take this opportunity 

to thank the members on our College Board and P & F who volunteer their time to enrich and improve our College 

community for which we are truly grateful. 

 

2019 Macrossan and Amiet Mackay Eisteddfod 

A reminder that entries for the Mackay Eisteddfod are now open and can be completed online.  Go to the website at 

https://mackayeisteddfod.com.au/ for the full schedule (under resources) and the link to the comps online entries page.  

If you have any questions, please feel free to email the Mackay Eisteddfod on eisteddfod.mackay@bigpond.com or call 

during office hours (Tuesday and Thursday mornings 9:00am to 12:30pm. Entries close Wednesday 15 May (no late 

entries). 

 

 

 

    

Mrs Janelle Agius 
Principal 

Mr Sean Geoghegan 
Deputy Principal  

 

Mrs Tracey McLeod 
Assistant Principal  

Welfare/Administration 

Mrs Tracey Duthler 
College Counsellor 

https://mackayeisteddfod.com.au/
mailto:eisteddfod.mackay@bigpond.com
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Mass Readings 
Readings at Mass, Sunday 7th April 2019 ς 5th Sunday of Lent 
First Reading, Isaiah 43:16-21ΧΦ DƻŘ Ƙŀǎ ŘƻƴŜ ŀƴŘ ǿƛƭƭ ŎƻƴǘƛƴǳŜ ǘƻ Řƻ ƎǊŜŀǘ ǘƘƛƴƎǎΦ 
Psalm 125, The Lord has done great things for us; we are filled with joy. 
Second Reading, Philippians 3:8-14 ΧΦ DƻŘ Ƙŀǎ ŘƻƴŜ ŀƴŘ ǿƛƭƭ ŎƻƴǘƛƴǳŜ ǘƻ Řƻ ƎǊŜŀǘ ǘƘƛƴƎǎΦ tŀǳƭ ŦƻǊŦŜƛǘǎ ŀƭƭ ŦƻǊ /ƘǊƛǎǘΦ 
Gospel, John 8:1-11 Χ ¢ƘŜ tƘŀǊƛǎŜŜǎ ŎƻƴŦǊƻƴǘ WŜǎǳǎ ǿƛǘƘ ŀƴ ŀŘǳƭǘŜǊŜǎǎΦ 
 
Readings at Mass, Sunday 14th April 2019 ς Palm Sunday of the Passion of the Lord 
First Reading, Isaiah 50:4-7 ΧΦ 5ŜǎǇƛǘŜ ǊŜƧŜŎǘƛƻƴΣ LǎŀƛŀƘ ŘƻŜǎ ƴƻǘ ŀōŀƴŘƻƴ Ƙƛǎ ŎŀƭƭΦ 
Psalm 21, My God, my God, why have you abandoned me? 
Second Reading, Philippians 2:6-11 ΧΦ WŜǎǳǎ ƳŀŘŜ ƘƛƳǎŜƭŦ ƭƻǿƭȅ ŀƴŘ ǿŀǎ ŜȄŀƭǘŜŘΦ 
Gospel, Luke 23:1-49 ΧΦ ¢ƘŜ tŀǎǎƛƻƴΦ 
 

Anzac Day 25 April 2019 

Wǳǎǘ ŀƴ ŜŀǊƭȅ ǊŜƳƛƴŘŜǊ ǘƘŀǘ {ǘ tŀǘǊƛŎƪΩǎ /ƻƭƭŜƎŜ Ƙŀǎ ŀ ǇǊƻǳŘ ǘǊŀŘƛǘƛƻƴ ƻŦ ƳŀǊŎƘƛƴƎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ !ƴȊŀŎ 5ŀȅ tŀǊŀŘŜ ŎƻƳƳŜƴŎƛƴƎ 

from the Gregory Street Car Park at 8:35am. The College tuckshop will be open at 7:00am for breakfast for all students 

and staff. Students are required to wear full formal uniform.  
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Euthanasia Submissions  

The Queensland Parliamentary Health, Communites, Disability Services and Domestic and Family 

Violence Prevention Committee (the Health Committee) has called for submissions on aged care, 

end-of-life and palliative care and voluntary assisted dying.  

 

Voluntary assisted dying, also known as euthanasia is assisted-killing. Cherish Life QLD encourages 

you to send in a personal submission on this critical matter. Submissions are due by 15 April. Please 

visit https://www.cherishlife.org.au/issues/euthanasia-in-queensland for information on how to 

send yours. Every submission counts. 

 

New Diocesan Website 
PLEASE NOTE: the new Diocesan website is now live. The address is the same as the old one: www.rok.catholic.net. 
 

 

Academic Achievements of Year 11 Students 

On Thursday 21 March, the College celebrated the Academic Achievements of Year 11 students in 2018. 

Students were acknowledged for their hard work and academic achievements. Listed below are the 

results from the night. 

 

Academic Effort Award Recipients: 

Joly Albarracin, Dempsey Bella, Alex Caruso, Ayla Cotter, Oliver Downes, Zoe Hall, Lilly-Anne McNichol, 

Annabelle Orrah, Slater Pearce, Macy Say, Melody Siphuma. 

 

Academic Merit Award Recipients: 

Oscar Bankie, Aiden Benincasa, Alex Bogna, Abbie Brown, Sidney Connor, Luke Dunn, Cale DuRietz, Molly Gofton, Kate 

Graham, Joshua Harding, Molli Johnson, Lachlan Kelly, Ethan Kerr, Lindley Kerr, Abby MacDonald, Nikki McKeiver, Jael 

Mezieres, Breana Mifsud, Nikita O'Neill, Brock Oxford, Eden Pantall, Jakob Pemberton, Charlee Presland, Pierce Searle, 

Kiara Sinn, Adam Smit, Zahlee Taylor, Thomas Vandenberg, Chloe Venz, Jack Wehmeier, Jake Weston, Finn Zamparutti. 

 

Academic Excellence Recipients:  

Riley Bampton, Kaylah Brache. 

 

Academic Effort Award and Academic Merit Award Recipients: 

Bridget Benson, Quin Berry, Bridget Brand, Eylar Dobbie, Bridie Fenech, 

Jasmine Fenwick, Cara Gibson, Shouvik Hasan, Mikeely Kelly, Nadia 

Matthews, Alice Rutland, Jean Sanderson, Kai Wesche. 

Academic Effort Award and Academic Excellence Award Recipients: 

Michael Manera, Hannah Price, Cameron Wegner. 

 

Academic Effort, Merit, Excellence or Subject Award Recipients: 

Lahni Edwards    Certificate II in IDMT 

Alyssa MacLeod   Certificate III in Early Childhood Education & Care 

Jessica Tilbrook   Japanese 

Danielle Gutschlag Accounting, Certificate III in Christian Ministry & 

Theology 

Mary Di Francesco  Effort, Certificate III in Christian Ministry & Theology 

Nadia Chinn   Merit, Geography 

Callum Etelaaho  Merit, Science 21 

http://www.rok.catholic.net/
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Gabrielle Hay   Merit, Pre-Vocational Maths 

Amber Hemmens  Merit, Information Technology Systems 

Andrew Vella   Merit, Information Processing & Technology 

Murphee Foley   Excellence, Physical Education 

Harrison Kelly   Excellence, Furnishing Studies 

Imke Brand   Effort, Merit, Home Economics 

Jacinta Goode   Effort, Merit, Business Communication & Technology 

Phoenix Kretschmer  Effort, Merit, Ancient History 

Blake Stott   Effort, Merit, Mathematics A 

Caitlin Brazil   Effort, Merit, Certificate II in Hospitality,Religion & Ethics  

Caleb Cappello   Effort, Merit, Certificate II in Business, Recreation 

Justin Cameron   Effort, Excellence, Graphics 

Abbey Deguara   Effort, Excellence, Mathematics B 

Meg Lamont   Effort, Excellence, English Communication  

Kathleen Moroney  Effort, Excellence, Drama 

Thomas Rebetzke  Effort, Excellence, Aerospace Studies 

Teya Smith   Effort, Excellence, Legal Studies 

Marita Bolic   Effort, Excellence, Biology, Study of Religion 

Hannah Wanstall   Effort, Excellence, Information Technology Systems, Visual Art 

Sarah Hicks   Effort, Excellence, Biology, French, Physics 

Madeleine Francis  Effort, Excellence, Chemistry, Mathematics C, Physics 

Zodie Bolic Effort, Excellence, English, Film, Television & New Media, Modern History,  

Study of Religion 

Evan Keating Effort, Excellence, Aquatic Practices, Industrial Graphics, Certificate II in Engineering 

Pathways, Certificate I in Construction 
 

 

Excursion to Mackay Base Hospital (P.A.R.T.Y. Program) 

{ǘ tŀǘǊƛŎƪΩǎ /ƻƭƭŜƎŜ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ƛƴǾƛǘŜŘ ǘƻ ǇŀǊǘƛŎƛǇŀǘŜ ƛƴ ŀƴ ŜȄŎǳǊǎƛƻƴ ǘƻ aŀŎƪŀȅ Base Hospital 

as part of a trauma prevention program.  The P.A.R.T.Y. Program (Prevent Alcohol and Risk-related 

Trauma in Youth) exposes students to an experience of life post trauma with the view to altering their 

perceptions of risk-related activities such as drink driving. 

 

Young people are grossly over represented in trauma statistics in terms of both death and 

disability.  Programs such as the P.A.R.T.Y. Program aim to change behaviour and assist students to 

identify risks and make safer choices. 

 

The date for the excursion is Friday June 7 from 8:50am to 3:05pm at Mackay Base Hospital. Students will be transported 

to and from the venue by the College Bus.  Only twenty-five students will be attending, accompanied by two to three 

school staff. The first 25 students who register their interest in this excursion will be eligible to attend. Nominations are 

being taken this week and interested students are asked to register their interest at the College Reception. Students are 

required to be at College to catch the bus at 8:30am and will return to the College at approximately 3:20pm. 

 

During the day, students will meet emergency service professionals, doctors, nurses, allied health professionals and 

people who have experienced trauma - and survived. This program is offered to all interested students and may be 

particularly beneficial for students interested in studying medicine and healthcare sciences. 

 

I would encourage you to seriously consider your child's participation in the P.A.R.T.Y. Program.  However, in spite of 

overwhelming evidence to support its positive impact on those who attend, the material covered at the hospital is of a 

serious and sometimes confronting nature.  It is important that your child be excluded from the excursion if you feel they 

have experienced a recent traumatic event (within the last two years) that would make participation in the P.A.R.T.Y. 

Program difficult.  

 

Please contact Mrs McLeod or Mrs Duthler for more information. 

 


